

The Quarry

EDDY LODGE #21 --- CARLSBAD, NEW MEXICO

IN THIS ISSUE

Speaking from the East

by WM Rob Perozynski

As we come to the end of the year, we are in the process of selecting new leadership for 2019. A very significant year in this Lodge, as it is our 125th anniversary of our Charter. Do you want to be involved? Now is an excellent opportunity to do so. There are positions available and the education committee is always on the lookout for participation/scholars. Please come to our Regular Communication on Thursday November 1st and participate in the election of officers for Eddy Lodge 21. Also, plan to attend Scottish Rite Breakfast on November 3rd and participate in the conferral of a MM degree for Bro. Roberto Moran

Fraternally,

WM Rob Perozynski



ATTENTION:

ELECTION OF OFFICERS --- NOVEMBER 1, 2018 DURING OUR REGULAR STATED MEETING!!!!

Eddy 21 Lodge --- Freemasonry in Public: October 31, Halloween candy give away at the Court House Grounds.... 4:30 pm to ???



From the West

by SW Gary Scott

I'm proud to announce that the members of Eddy Lodge #21 were able to make personal donations to answer the call of the Grand Lodge of New Mexico in assisting in response to the Grand Master of Masons in North Carolina in the relief of Hurricane Florence for a total of \$900.00. This is an amazing response by the Brethren of Eddy Lodge 21 to add to additional funds from other Lodges in New Mexico and the Masonic Charities Foundation to provide Disaster Relief to our friends in North Carolina... Thank you Eddy Lodge 21 Brethren!

November 1, 2018 Stated Communication is ELECTTION of OFFICERS night... come exercise your right as a Master Mason.... VOTE for the GOOD of MASONRY!



Brethren, be sure to come to our regular scheduled communication November 1st (this Thursday). We will be having a ham dinner starting at 6:00 pm. Bring your family and welcome our new Entered Apprentices.

Lodge communication to begin directly after the dinner starting at 7:00

From the South

by JW Brian Burke

Committee Reports: See our Website: eddyLodge21.com

Masonic Education Committee – Topics will begin again in January 2019 on our Stated Communication.

The New Mexico Freemason is emailed to everyone whose address is in the Grand Lodge data base. Grand Lodge asks that you please let everyone on Eddy Lodge know that they need to make sure that the Grand Lodge Secretary (gndsec@nmmasons.org) has their correct email address.

The Lodge Officers and Stations





Worshipful Master – Rob Perozynski Contact Number (575) 725-9290



Senior Warden – Gary Scott Contact Number (575) 361-7336



Junior Warden – Brian Burke
Contact Number (915) 234-3403

Places:

Treasurer: Rick Coy

Secretary: Randy Heine

Senior Deacon: Roman Villarreal, Jr.

Junior Deacon: Jeffery Robertson

Tyler: John Ford



Lodge Location and Phone Number



Eddy Lodge #21 meets every 1st Thursday of the month. Supper served at 6:00 pm. Lodge Convenes at 7:00 pm. We also have Scottish Rite Breakfast every 1st Saturday of the month. Cooking starts around 6:00 am and Breakfast served at 8:00 am. Come drink coffee and join our discussions.

Located at: 513 N. Canyon St.

Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

Lodge Telephone Number: (575) 885-4252 (between

6 and 7 pm Tuesday and Thursday)

EVENTS

Bro. Roberto Moran was regularly initiated on August 2, 2018 and passed his EA Proficiency Exam on September 13, 2018; passed to FC on October 10, and passed his FC proficiency exam on October 18. We will confer his MM degree on November 3, 2018 immediately after Scottish Rite Breakfast. Come to Lodge to meet and support this amazing candidate. He is progressing rapidly through his proficiencies and in a flawless manner.





Bro. Salomon Soto (Above) was initiated as an EA on October 2, 2018 in a Special Communication! He is well on his Masonic journey.



Bro. Steve Mandel (Above) conferred as a MM on September 1, 2018 and is now helping Eddy Lodge 21 filling in as a Junior Steward while working on his proficiency exam.

Bro. Emory Johnson's petition for Plural Membership for at our Stated Communication on November 1st.

Mr. Glenn Freeman will receive his initiation as an EA on October 30, 2018. Come support our candidates as they move through their Masonic journey.

We have 3 additional individuals interested in petitioning the lodge for membership!!!

Eddy 21 is proud to support Girl Scouts of Troop # 12926 of Carlsbad, NM.



Troop 12926 were a part of the cleaning crew for the Bureau of Land Management Public Lands Day trash pickup at Latter Hole in the Black River Recreation area. We also had a lot of fun creating our very own vision boards during our meeting time at the Masonic Lodge. They are continuing their volunteer work with the Packs for Hunger fill, and are excitedly planning their upcoming camping trip to Dog Canyon. While part of the troop was able to attend a Tinker's Fair Mother-Daughter camp at the Girl Scouts Mitre Peak in Fort Davis this past weekend.

Yours in Scouting, Rocio Espino Girl Scout Troop 12926

